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ATTICA TOWNSHIP

MINUTES OF THE

PLANNING COMMISSION
MAY 2nd, 2012                                                              


At a regular meeting of the Attica Township Planning Commission held on the 2nd day of May, 2012, at the Attica Township Hall, 4350 Peppermill Road, Attica, MI 48412.


The meeting was called to order by Chairman David Penzien at 7 p.m.  The following members were PRESENT:  Geraldean Berry, Kent Gierman, Bud Fackler, Phil Madeline, Dave Penzien and Robert Stockwell. ABSENT:  Nancy Szerlag.  ALSO PRESENT:  Planner Dave Birchler, student member Daniel Gavette and the public per the attached sheet.

Minutes of the March 7th, 2012 regular Planning Commission meeting minutes were reviewed and there being no corrections, additions or deletions:


MOTION by Berry, seconded by Stockwell to approve the March 7th, 2012 regular Planning Commission meeting minutes as presented.  A vote was taken.  Ayes:  All; Nays:  None. Absent:  One (Szerlag).  MOTION CARRIED.
PUBLIC HEARING:
None.

OLD BUSINESS:


1.  
Medical Marihuana Ordinance

MOTION by Gierman, seconded by Stockwell to table the Medical Marihuana Ordinance. A vote was taken.  Ayes:  All; Nays:  None. Absent:  One (Stockwell). MOTION CARRIED.


NEW BUSINESS:


1.
Rick Windle; Accessory Building in the front yard.


Mr. Windle was not present at the meeting. Planning Secretary Fackler brought pictures of the proposed site of the accessory building and explained that the building would not be able to be seen from the street. The photos were reviewed and there was discussion.
MOTION by Berry, seconded by Gierman to approve Rick Windle’s request to build an accessory building in the front yard. . A vote was taken.  Ayes:  All; Nays:  None. Absent:  One (Szerlag). MOTION CARRIED.

2.
Randy Plumley; Accessory Building in the front yard.

Mr. Plumley was present at the meeting and explained that the only feasible spot to build an accessory building is in front of his house. The Planning Commission reviewed the plans for the accessory building and there was discussion. 
MOTION by Berry, seconded by Stockwell to approve Randy Plumley’s  request to build an accessory building in the front yard with the condition that the position of the doors meets the intent of the ordinance.  A vote was taken.  Ayes:  All; Nays:  None. Absent:  One (Szerlag). MOTION CARRIED.

3.
Matt Haigh; Weatherstone Properties LLC.


Planner Birchler had a Pre-Application Conference with Matt Haigh, Weatherstone Development regarding property Mr. Haigh is considering purchasing on Lake Pleasant Rd. with shoreline frontage on Lake Pleasant. Planner Birchler explained the tentative plans of Mr. Haigh and presented the Planning Commission with a detailed memo of the issues that were discussed at the meeting. There was discussion.

4.
Pete Lutz; Information on Crazy Mountain.


Mr. Lutz was not present at the meeting. Mr. Lutz would like to put a machine shop in the old candle factory building next to the Crazy Mountain building. Planner Birchler stated that he has researched the Plant Rehabilitation Act and the plans for the tool and die shop. There was  discussion regarding the Industrial Exemption Certificate Mr. Lutz has requested. Planner Birchler explained what it would take to establish an Industrial Development District and there was lengthy discussion.
MOTION by Fackler, seconded by Berry to recommend the Township Board  create an Industrial District 1 and 2 at the Crazy Mountain site, the Dutch Mill site and JAS Steel site.  A vote was taken.  Ayes:  All; Nays:  None. Absent:  One (Szerlag). MOTION CARRIED.

5.
Planner Birchler; review to update Recreation Plan.


Planner Birchler and Staff Planner Susan Roble gave a synopsis of the proposed 2013-2018 Attica Township Recreation Plan. There was discussion.
6.
Planning Commission By-Laws.

Planner Birchler stated that the Planning Commission is in compliance with their by-laws just minor revisions are needed. Planner Birchler will work on those revisions.

7.
Attica Village Streets


Planning Secretary Fackler and Township Supervisor Ochadleus reviewed the Plat of Survey (prepared by Surveyor Rick Duthler) of the Village of Attica and the proposed street vacations. There was discussion.
PUBLIC TIME:  None.
COMMUNICATIONS AND SECRETARY REPORT:
  

a)
Secretary Fackler requested a change in the meeting date for July’s meeting since it falls on the July 4th holiday. 
MOTION by Berry, seconded Fackler to reschedule the July 4th, 2012 Planning Commission meeting to July 11th, 2012.  A vote was taken.  Ayes:  All; Nays:  None. Absent:  One (Szerlag). MOTION CARRIED.

a)
Secretary Fackler requested Supervisor Ochadleus update the Planning Commission regarding an accessory building in the Township. Supervisor Ochadleus informed the Planning Commission that a resident is building an accessory building that does not comply with the zoning ordinance and a stop work order has been issued. There was discussion.

ATTORNEY AND CONSULTANT REPORTS:  Planner Birchler informed the Planning Commission that he recently attended the National Planning Conference in Los Angeles and that his company received a National Award.

There being no further business before the Attica Township Planning Commission, MOTION by Berry seconded by Stockwell to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 p.m.   Ayes:  All; Nays:  None. MOTION CARRIED.

______________________________       _____________________________

Bud Fackler, Secretary of the

         Valerie Schultz, Recording Secretary

Attica Township Planning Commission
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